Minutes of March 16, 2011 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: Neal Duffy, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz, Milton Fistel, Jonathan Markey, Pasquale Schena (Marblehead)

Next Meeting:  April 13, 2011 - 7:00 PM 

Forest Avenue SODAR Wind Data Update –Jonathan Markey, PE and Project Manager at Meridian Associates gave the committee an update on some of the findings from the SODAR placed at the Forest Avenue site in the fall. Meridian’s full report will be complete within a couple of months, but thus far this is what they have found:

1. A 1.5 MW turbine is not feasible at this site.

2. A 600 KW turbine is feasible at the site pending remaining analysis

3. The Turbulence Intensity is acceptable at the Forest Avenue Site

4. Having measured wind speeds for three months from the Forest Avenue site, Meridian was able to compare that data with the National Climatic Data Center Wind Data taken at Logan Airport.  As is indicated on a graph provided by Jonathan, the Forest Ave data correlates very well with the NCDC data - providing a reasonable amount of confidence that we can project wind data for the whole year using the NCDC data. 

5. Using NCDC wind data for the last ten years, and correcting it for our site using wind shear data collected last fall, Meridian estimates an average wind speed at 70 meters (height of a 600KW tower) of 6.7 meters per second (well above the recommended 6m/s that the Clean Energy Center recommends for a tower that height.

6. The Forest Ave wind data needs to be correlated with AWS data as well to further ensure its reliability.  This will be included in the final report

7. An audio analysis needs to be done, and can now commence since the snow has melted.  Upon reviewing the site and the map of surrounding residences the engineer who performs the audio analysis was concerned that the proposed site would be problematic for the nearest residence.  He recommends we move the turbine to another site to the northwest (on the left field corner of the far west (upper left) baseball diamond).  The committee requested an audio analysis of both sites be performed to determine feasibility.

8. As a result of the proposed new site, committee members questioned the feasibility of moving the turbine even further into the woods towards the golf course.  It is not fully understood what ramifications this would have.

9. An estimate on the turbine’s power output will also be provided in the final report with hopes that it will be 22% or above (22% output with CEC funding would provide for a 8-9 year payback period)

10. Jonathan indicated that, to his knowledge, there are only two manufacturers that make 600KW turbines – Turbowinds (Elecon) and Anatec.  He told the committee he would forward along more information about these models.

11. Jonathan agreed to return at next months meeting where we hope to have the results of the acoustic analysis as well as some information about financing.

Conflict of Interest Law: Attending members read and signed the state’s conflict of interest law.

Solarize Mass Pilot Program: The committee discussed applying to become one of four communities involved in the Solarize Mass Pilot Program.  It was decided that, while the advantages of the program were not extraordinary, we would continue with the application process and hope to submit it by the end of the month.  Neal will take the lead on this process.

Potential Rain Barrel Program: A representative from the Great American Rain Barrel Company contacted Neal regarding setting up a community rain barrel program.  The committee decided that we simply do not have the resources to commit to a program like this at the present time.  We hope this is something that can be done once/if there is an energy manager in town.
Street Light Update:  Neal has been in touch with David Shakespeare from MA DOER who has taken great interest in the streetlight issue.  He has gotten the DOER to commit a staff person fulltime to the problem and is working on the issue with other communities as well as lighting manufacturers.  Additionally Neal has been in email contact with other municipalities’ energy managers who are also interested in this issue and hoping to achieve a change in how utilities bill for streetlights.

School Energy Use Data: Wayne contacted Principal Millington at the high school regarding the idea that teachers and student groups may be interested in using some of the town’s energy use data available on the MassEnergyInsight website.  He received a positive response from Lauren-Elizabeth Skelton, an environmental teacher at the high school who has been working with students on a “Cool Schools Challenge” where they look at classroom energy use and how it can be reduced.  She is very interested in access to the data.  Additionally, there is a possibility that Chris Rattley, the AP statistics teacher may want to use the data.  

Since the meeting, Vicky confirmed with Joanne Bisetta, DOER that the HS students can have read-only access to the MassEnergyInsight website.

The committee also looked at some of the data collected by Milton and was again concerned about some of the spikes in HS use some of which seemed a bit hard to explain.

Other Business – It was decided that it would be a good idea to provide the town meeting with a report on the ESCO as well as Green Communities grant status.  Neal will contact Joe Markarian to get on the agenda.
Pasquale Schena – Resident of Marblehead and landscape contractor who has a growing interest in energy issues attended our meeting.  He informed the committee about a possible Green Communities grant to build an electric vehicle charging station.  A grant we cannot take advantage of at this time because we do not have any, nor are there any plans on purchasing electric vehicles.

